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 2 MAYOR’S CORNER

UPCOMING ACTIVITIES

Monday Council Meeting |  2nd Monday of the month| Town Hall - 425, rue Dufferin | 7 p.m.

Hello here arethe highlights from the last month:

New Property Assessment Roll for the Town

We will see a new property assessment roll for the Town in 2025. Every three years, 
the value of buildings, structures, and land within the Town is reassessed to reflect 
the fair market value of both private and public properties. This mandatory process is 
carried out by a licensed appraiser’s firm appointed by the Town, and it is completely 
independent from the Town. The assessment serves as the basis for municipal taxa-

tion. For more information, please visit: https://stanstead.ca/evaluations-foncieres/

Major Work on Passenger and North Streets

Major work is currently taking place on Passenger and North Streets. This project aims to replace aging 
public utility networks, including the sewer and water systems that need to be updated. The Town would 
like to thank the residents of the affected streets, as well as those of the surrounding streets, for their 
cooperation and patience. We are fully aware of the inconveniences these causes, but please know 
that in the end, this work will improve service delivery and the collection of wastewater and stormwater, 
helping to reduce rainwater runoff to the Rock Island wastewater treatment plant. The work is valued at 
1.6 million dollars and is being funded by the federal and provincial governments.

Preparation of the 2025 Budget
The Town’s staff is currently working on preparing the 2025 budget. With the new property assessment 
roll, adjustments will need to be made to certain tax rates. The Town’s goal is to keep any tax rate in-
crease in line with inflation, while also considering the ability of its citizens to pay.

Respect for Properties
During this period of leaf, branch, and garden debris collection, the Town would like to remind the  
public of the importance of respecting both private and public properties. It is strictly prohibited to  
deposit leaves, branches, or any other organic waste on a property that does not belong to you without the  
owner’s permission. This rule also applies to properties owned by the Town or other governmental bodies.
We count on your cooperation to maintain a clean and respectful environment for everyone.

Improvement of Parks and Green Spaces
The Public Works Department has made several improvements to the Town’s parks. At Generations 
Park, a new fence has been erected to secure the park's play areas, while at Hackett Park, a shock-ab-
sorbing surface has been installed to enhance the safety of the play equipment. Additional work is 
planned for next spring to further improve the safety, accessibility, and activities offered at the Town’s 
parks and green spaces. These initiatives aim to provide enjoyable and safe recreational spaces for all 
families in the Town.
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In order to formalize the launch of our system of 
communication and alerting citizens, 
an alert TEST will be carried out on 

November 20th around 2:00 p.m. 
 

For more information, contact us now

                                                              
Link :| https://vu.fr/aEwfy
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Prize: $100 per winning home from each of the three sectors: 
Stanstead - Rock Island - Beebe and 
$100 for a winning business or organization 
 
To participate: Decorate your property, business or organization, our  
judges will visit each plot of our beautiful illuminated city during the week of 
December 16. 
 
The prizes will be awarded when the holidays are over to start the year off right!

Holiday Decor contest

Source : vecteezy



St
an

st
ea

d 
St
ag

ec
oa

ch
  -
 N
ov
em

be
r 2

02
4 
 - 
p.
 8



St
an

st
ea

d 
St
ag

ec
oa

ch
  -
 N
ov
em

be
r 2

02
4 
 - 
p.
 9

AGAINST DEPRESSION AGAINST DEPRESSION 
WINTERWINTER

Until the end of February, the Until the end of February, the 
sunny days become shorter.sunny days become shorter.

Why not keep your Why not keep your 
holiday lights holiday lights 

on until the end of winter? on until the end of winter? 
  

These festive lights will These festive lights will 
brighten up brighten up 

our winter-sleeping streets.our winter-sleeping streets.
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 10 MADAME TOURNESOL’S CHRONICLE

This month I’m talking about electricity consump-
tion. In Quebec, we are lucky to have our own 
electricity company. That’s why our rates are al-
most half of what they are in Toronto, and almost 
five times lower than in New York. Just because 
we don’t pay much for our kilowatt/hour doesn’t 
mean we should waste it. So here, I’m sharing a 
few tips to save money all year long.

You can save money just by changing a few hab-
its. The first thing I suggest is to unplug devic-
es that are not in use. Even when they are not 
in use, there is current flowing through the cable 
connected to the device. This is called a phantom 
load. Most small appliances are usually used be-
tween 3 and 30 minutes per day; the rest of the 
time, they are in standby mode. Up to 40% of the 
annual consumption of all electronic devices oc-
curs when they are turned off. We are talking here 
about lamps, night lights, small appliances in the 
kitchen, television, game console (which is very 
energy-intensive), air conditioner, etc. A home 
contains on average 20 to 40 devices generating 
phantom loads. Take a quick tour of the house 
and unplug the lamps and small appliances used 
only occasionally in order to eliminate this form of 
waste.

Once again, I am talking about saving  
money during the shower. 5 to 7 minutes should 
be enough to wash, shampoo and rinse. If you 
want to take the economy a little further, you can 
reduce the water temperature and turn off the wa-
ter while soaping. In addition, a 200-liter bathtub 
half-filled represents 33% more hot water than 
a 7-minute shower at a flow rate of 9.5 liters per 
minute. Think about it!

Heating is one of the big 
expenses. The temperature 
can be lowered to 18 degrees
at night. No one notices it 
because we are all wrapped 
up under the covers. 

Caulking windows, doors, electrical outlets is also 
a good practice to save money.

LED lighting is the best option to save money. A 
5.5-watt LED bulb is equal in brightness to a 60-
watt incandescent bulb. LED is a little more ex-
pensive to buy but consumes much less energy 
and lasts much longer.

Using a timer is practical for devices that only need 
to be turned on at certain times of the day, such as 
outdoor lights and accent lamps.

Another good trick to save money is the good old 
clothesline. In addition to making your clothes 
smell good, you save on fabric softener and elec-
tricity.

If you want to push the search for savings, I sug-
gest you visit the following website: https://www.
hydroquebec.com/residential/energy-wise/ where 
you will find lots of advice, and you will be able to 
see the electricity consumption of your home.
On that note, I wish you good preparation for the 
cold season.


